STATUTORY NOTICE

Wiltshire Council Statutory Notice for a proposed enlargement to the Stonehenge
School, Amesbury, Wiltshire.

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006
that Wiltshire Council intends to make a prescribed alteration to The Stonehenge School,
Antrobus Road, Amesbury, Wiltshire, SP4 7ND from 1st September 2018.

Wiltshire Council proposes to enlarge the premises of The Stonehenge School by
incrementally admitting an additional 60 pupils into Year 7 from September 2018. This will be
accommodated through building works to provide purpose built new accommodation (subject
to the receipt of planning permission).

The current capacity of the school is 820 and the proposed capacity will be 1120, an
increase of 300 places. The October 2016 School Census gave the number of pupils aged
11 to 16 registered at the school as 630. The current admission number for the school is 164
and the proposed admission number will be 224.

It is proposed to permanently increase the Published Admission Number (PAN) from 1
September 2018, when an increase of 60 additional pupils will be admitted into Year 7. Up to
224 Year 7 pupils will be admitted in each subsequent year. Building work will be undertaken
(subject to the receipt of planning permission) and the new facilities implemented by
Wiltshire Council as part of the Capital Programme.

Access to copies of the full proposals

This Notice is a brief extract of the full related proposals, which are available to view on the
Stonehenge School website at www.stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk. Paper copies of the full
proposals can also be obtained upon request from School Buildings and Places Team (ref:
Stonehenge), Wiltshire Council, County Hall, Trowbridge, BA14 8JN.

Comments on, or objections to, the proposals

Any person or organisation may object to, or comment on, the above related proposals by
sending them to School Buildings and Places Team, Wiltshire Council (ref: Stonehenge),
County Hall, Trowbridge, BA14 8JN within 4 weeks of the date of publication of this Notice,
namely by Thursday 23 February 2017

All statutory consultation requirements relating to these proposals have been complied with.

Signed: / /{g’céw

Mr lan R Gibbons

Solicitor to the Council

PUBLICATION DATE: Thursday 26 January 2017



